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SYSL BOARD OF MANAGER’S MEETING 
July 8, 2003 

 
 
CALL TO ORDER: 
Meeting called to order at 7:53 p.m. 
 
 
ROLL CALL: 
Sign In sheet not returned so no report for attendance. 
 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
Tom Bistline mot to accept minutes as posted.  Dave Buno sec. 
 
 
VISITOR: 
Shannon Breckenridge new board member from Clarksburg, and Candace, a Club Registrar. 
  
 
FIRST VICE REPORT: 
No report.  Janice will be hosting for the President who is absent this evening. 
 
 
(HEAD COACH REPORT: 
GH clinic has filled up and has a waiting list. 
Dixon has 11 coaches signed up, room for up to 30.  Clinic to be held Aug 1 and 2 
Sept 19 and 21 is a goalkeeper’s clinic.  Friday night for coaches and Sat bring goalkeepers. 
Ques: Is there a limit to the number of children that can attend.  
We have not received a figure, but we should try not to overwhelm the class with a lot of 
attendees.  Probably one goalkeeper per coach. 
Parkway is hosting and there is a limit of 25 coaches.  This is being advertised on the District 
website so let’s try to get as many of our SYSL coaches in the class as we can. 
 
Positive Coaching clinic has brought up some additional expenses which were not noticed at 
presentation and there is a concern if we wish to honor this contract. 
The revised contract is asking for cost of travel and board for the instructor and an additional fee 
for every manager, $5 ea. 
Kathy has had several discussions with the company along with Ross.  Kathy disagrees with our 
having to pay these additional costs.  Ross explained that this revised contract does cover cost 
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not additionally proposed and Positive Coaching is not going to be charging us for these added 
expenses.  The cost of travel would not apply as the instructors are coming from the local area.  
The $5.00 per manager fee is for manuals.  The manager’s would not have to purchase the 
manuals, but it does provide good information.  Vonnie from Clarksburg Club had attended a 
class and she recommends purchasing the manual. 
 
Ross did agree that there was some misrepresentation, but this has been cleared up.  There will 
be a $2600.00 cost to SYSL for clinic, plus two workshops. 
 
As a club will there be a $400.00 cost for the class plus $5.00 fee which is for the manual. 
The leadership class will be provided a manual for free, the coaches’ clinics will be charged for 
the manual. 
 
Ross said GH tentatively set dates for 7/21 for leadership, at Lisbon elementary school in 7/23 
and 8/13 for the coaches. 
 
Vonnie Powell mot to accept the terms set my Ross, second my Alan Whisenand, 1 opposition, 5 
abstentions.  Mot passes. 
 
Ross wants an email, president@greenhavensoccer.com from any Club interested to let him 
know how many will be attending. 
 
 
(HEAD REFEREE REPORT): 
Absent 
 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Hope submitted a treasurer’s report. 
There was not much activity for this period.  No questions. 
 
 
REGISTRAR’S REPORT: 
Meeting held on 6/28.  Reminder email will be sent to Registrars, this Saturday, July 12th, all 
Metro team info needed or Club will be subject to a fine. 
 
Overall most Registrars seem happy with the new program. To date we have about 5000 
registered players.  This is a little under from last season of 8000, but registration is ongoing. 
 
No questions for registrar. 
 
 
SAC UNITED REPRESENTATIVE’S REPORT: 
Annual General Meeting was held, and there is a new slate of officers for Sac United. 
Ted will submit copy for Secretary to file. 
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Mercy mot to approve Tammy Cholger as the new Sac United administrator. Dave Buno sec. 
M/S/P 
 
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT: 
Apologize for not mailing minutes to those who requested paper copies. Copies provided tonight. 
Minutes have been posted to the website. 
 
The Tahoe Park Club will be hosting the August meeting at Coloma Center on T Street. 
 
 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT: 
Absent. 
 
 
COMMITTEE REPORT: 
Tom for Metro, 40 Metro teams submitted, abt 12 needed additional info and all have been 
submitted to Metro age group coordinators. 
Is working 
Metro seeding tournament scheduled for weekend of July 26th July 27th. 
Teams will need their players’ passes and Tom has notified the District that not all teams will 
have player passes ready by that weekend. 
The District requires a Metro coordinator from SYSL.   
 
Point of order by Ross, our rules state any club with three or more Metro teams must have a 
committee of Metro coordinators. Tom reports there is a Metro coordinator for each Club.  
 
Michelle—comment on Tom’s report that she received a call from the District asking if our 
league would be interested in  
 
Steve brought a copy of all the school permits to Michelle.  There is only one copy, so she will 
have to make additional copies and mail out to the Clubs.  DaVinci School is the only school not 
allowing games to be played on Saturdays until 12:00.   
 
Permits and insurance papers will be available at the next meeting for the Clubs to hold as proof 
of coverage. 
 
Any player that has registered with your Club is considered a registered player. 
Last year player coverage extends until August 30 of this year.   
 
Please check out the website at D6.org for the cerebral palsy tournament.  This is for a good 
cause.  You can download the registration forms at the website.  Teams interested will need 
district registrar approval and need dist registrar stamp on passes. 
Unlike Metro, no coach’s license needed.  This is for Class 4 teams only. 
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Mercy suggests that managers consider giving a stipend to their Registrars for all the work they 
have to do.  The Registrars are slowly becoming familiar with the new registration process.. 
 
Dave Buno wanted to offer his Thank You to Sam Steiner for his patience in dealing with 
questions from the Club managers and registrars regarding the new program.  This appreciation 
was echoed by the other managers and this Registrar. 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
None. 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Valley Hi passed out flyers for Jamboree they are hosting and looking for participation from the 
Club managers.  Looking for a fresh start for their Club. 
The Jamboree will be held Aug 23rd and 24th. Several vendors will be present for equipment 
sales, hot dogs, Starbucks and Jamba Juice will also be in attendance.  This is for teams in the 10 
and 12 age bracket. 
Format is like a funfest so there will not be a first second or third place selection.  Participation 
ribbons will be presented. 
Player passes are not required. 
 
Ques regarding the registration form.    The one submitted to the webmaster was not compatible 
for online posting.  Anyone wanting to register can call the Club hotline or president. 
Phone number 916-224-6504.  Hot line 916-395-4212. 
 
Land Park has new hotline number 916-743-1543. 
 
Ques: When will the coaches’ packets be available?    We do not have the CYSA manual, nor 
have the season policies been approved.  They are generally submitted for approval after 
lamination. This will be sometime in mid August.   
 
Metro coaches’ mandatory meeting set for Aug 27 at 7:00 p.m. at Orangevale Comm Ctr.  
Information will be on D6 website. 
 
Cyberrays were handing out flyers at the AGM for an instructional class to be held on July 27th.  
This information is on the website at CYSAN.com.  There will be a class for goal keeping and 
defensive instructions.  The times are 11-12 for  goal keeping, and 12-1 defensive class. 
$78 entrance fee will be charged. 
 
 
GOOD OF GAME: 
42 teams have registered for the GH Tournament Aug 16 and Aug 17. 
 
Michelle reminds everyone of the change for adding guest players.   Any player can guest play 
on an upper level team.  A player may not guest play on lower level teams. 
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Ross wants to thank Ted for the awesome job he has done over the years for SYSL and hope we 
can host a party for him as the outgoing Sac United Administrator. 
 
Ques: Is there a date scheduled for seeding meeting?  Not yet, but it will probably be the third 
week in August. 
 
Ted announces that Southgate Rec, Nike and YES gave a grant for Sac United to pick up 26 
pairs of shoes, 30 shin guards and other equipment.  YES stands for Youth Education through 
Sport.  
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
Jim Gomez mot to adjourn, John Gerald sec.  Meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m. 
 
 

Tahoe Park Club will host the August 12 meeting.   
To be held at the Coloma Center on T Street. 


